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is intended to provide a better
understanding of the agency’s
operations and policies and to assist
these businesses in complying with the
agency’s regulations.
DATES: The meeting will be held on
Thursday, April 1, 1996, 9 a.m. to 12:30
p.m.
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at
York College, Academic Core Bldg.,
Lecture Hall 4MO05, 94-20 Guy R.
Brewer Blvd., Jamaica, NY 11433. There
is no registration fee for this meeting.
Interested persons are encouraged to
register early because space is limited.
To register contact George R. Walden
(address below).
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
George R. Walden, Small Business
Representative, Food and Drug
Administration, 850 Third Ave.,
Brooklyn, NY 11232, 718-965-5300 ext.
5528.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The
purpose of this meeting is to encourage
dialogue between the small business
community, particularly businesses
owned and operated by minorities and
women, and FDA officials. This meeting
will provide a forum to express
concerns, discuss the effects of
regulations, and convey knowledge
about the agency’s operations and
policies.

Dated: March 30, 1996.
William K. Hubbard,

Associate Commissioner for Policy
Coordination.

[FR Doc. 96-8476 Filed 4—4-96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4160-01-F

Health Care Financing Administration
[OPL—009—N]
Medicare Program; April 22, 1996,

Meeting of the Practicing Physicians
Advisory Council

AGENCY: Health Care Financing
Administration (HCFA), HHS.

ACTION: Notice of meeting.

SUMMARY: In accordance with section
10(a) of the Federal Advisory Committee
Act, this notice announces a meeting of
the Practicing Physicians Advisory
Council. This meeting is open to the
public.

DATES: The meeting is scheduled for
April 22, 1996, from 8:30 a.m. until 4:30
p.m. edt (Additional meetings are
tentatively scheduled for July 8,
September 23, and December 16, 1996.)
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held in
Room 800, 8th Floor, Hubert H.
Humphrey Building, 200 Independence
Avenue SW., Washington, DC 20201.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Samuel Shekar, M.D., Executive
Director, Practicing Physicians Advisory
Council, Room 425-H, Hubert H.
Humphrey Building, 200 Independence
Avenue SW., Washington, DC 20201,
(202) 260-5463.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The
Secretary of Health and Human Services
(the Secretary) is mandated by section
1868 of the Social Security Act, as
added by section 4112 of the Omnibus
Budget Reconciliation Act of 1990
(OBRA ’90) (Pub. L. 101-508, enacted
on November 5, 1990), to appoint a
Practicing Physicians Advisory Council
(the Council) based on nominations
submitted by medical organizations
representing physicians. The Council
meets quarterly to discuss certain
proposed changes in regulations and
carrier manual instructions related to
physicians’ services, as identified by the
Secretary. To the extent feasible and
consistent with statutory deadlines, the
consultation must occur before
publications of the proposed changes.
The Council submits an annual report
on its recommendations to the Secretary
and the Administrator of the Health
Care Financing Administration not later
than December 31 of each year.

The Council consists of 15 physicians,
each of whom has submitted at least 250
claims for physicians’ services under
Medicare in the previous year. Members
of the Council include both
participating and nonparticipating
physicians, and physicians practicing in
rural and underserved urban areas. At
least 11 members must be doctors of
medicine or osteopathy authorized to
practice medicine and surgery by the
States in which they practice. Members
have been invited to serve for
overlapping 4-year terms. In accordance
with section 14 of the Federal Advisory
Committee Act, terms of more than 2
years are contingent upon the renewal
of the Council by appropriate action
before the end of the 2-year term.

The Council held its first meeting on
May 11, 1992.

The current members are: Richard
Bronfman, D.P.M.; Gary C. Dennis,
M.D.; Catalina E. Garcia, M.D.; Kenneth
D. Hansen, M.D.; Ardis Hoven, M.D.;
Sandral Hullett, M.D.; Jerilynn S.
Kaibel, D.C.; Marie G. Kuffner, M.D.
(Renominated-pending selection); Marc
Lowe, M.D.; Katherine L. Markette,
M.D.; Maisie Tam, M.D.; Kenneth M.
Viste, Jr., M.D.; and James C. Waites,
M.D. (Renominated-pending selection).
The chairperson is Kenneth M. Viste, Jr.,
M.D.

The next meeting of the Council will
be held on April 22, 1996. The Council

agenda will provide for discussion and
comment on three items:

¢ The Medicare Coverage Regulation.

¢ The National Provider
Identification Project.

¢ End of Life Care.

Council members will also receive a
legislative and managed care update. In
addition, four new members will be
sworn in to serve on the Council. Those
individuals or organizations who wish
to make 5-minute oral presentations on
the three issues listed should contact
the Executive Director by 12:00 noon,
April 5, 1996, to be scheduled. The
number of oral presentations may be
limited by the time available. A written
copy of the oral remarks should be
submitted to the Executive Director no
later than 12:00 noon, April 11, 1996.
For the name, address, and telephone
number of the Executive Director, see
the FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT
section at the beginning of this notice.
Anyone who is not scheduled to speak
may also submit written comments to
the Executive Director by 12:00 noon,
April 11, 1996. The meeting is open to
the public, but attendance is limited to
the space available on a first-come basis.
(Section 1868 of the Social Security Act (42
U.S.C. 1395ee) and section 10(a) of Public
Law 92-463 (5 U.S.C. App. 2, section 10(a));
45 CFR Part 11)

(Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance
Program No. 93.773, Medicare—Hospital
Insurance Program)

Dated: March 20, 1996.
Bruce C. Vladeck,

Administrator, Health Care Financing
Administration.

[FR Doc. 96-8552 Filed 4-3-96; 9:32 am]
BILLING CODE 4120-01-P

Substance Abuse and Mental Health
Services Administration

Center for Mental Health Services
National Advisory Council Meeting in
April

AGENCY: Substance Abuse and Mental
Health Services Administration
(SAMHSA).

ACTION: Correction of Meeting Notice.

SUMMARY: Public notice was given in the
Federal Register on March 7, 1996 (Vol.
61, No. 46, page 9189) that the Center
for Mental Health Services National
Advisory Council would be meeting in
open session on April 11 and 12.

It has become necessary to add a
presentation and detailed discussion of
information about the Center’s
procurement plans. Therefore, a portion
of the meeting will be closed to the
public as determined by the
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Administrator, SAMHSA, in accordance
with Title 5 U.S.C. 552b(c) (3) and 5
U.S.C. App. 2, 810(d).

Committee Name: Center for Mental
Health Services National Advisory
Council.

Open: April 11, 1996, 9:00 a.m.-5
p.m.; April 12, 1996, 9:00 a.m-
adjournment .

Closed: April 11, 1996, 8:30 a.m.—9:00
a.m.

The dates and location of the open
sessions of the meeting and the contact
for additional information remain as
announced.

Dated: March 29, 1996.

Jeri Lipov,

Committee Management Officer, Substance
Abuse and Mental Health Services
Administration.

[FR Doc. 96-8374 Filed 4-4-96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4162-20-P

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND
URBAN DEVELOPMENT

[Docket No. FR-3778—-N-79]

Office of the Assistant Secretary for
Community Planning and
Development; Federal Property
Suitable as Facilities To Assist the
Homeless

AGENCY: Office of the Assistant
Secretary for Community Planning and
Development, HUD.

ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This Notice identifies
unutilized, underutilized, excess, and
surplus Federal property reviewed by
HUD for suitability for possible use to
assist the homeless.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Mark Johnston, room 7256, Department
of Housing and Urban Development,
451 Seventh Street SW, Washington, DC
20410; telephone (202) 708-1226; TDD
number for the hearing- and speech-
impaired (202) 708-2565 (these
telephone numbers are not toll-free), or
call the toll-free Title V information line
at 1-800-927-7588.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In
accordance with 24 CFR part 581 and
section 501 of the Stewart B. McKinney
Homeless Assistance Act (42 U.S.C.
11411), as amended, HUD is publishing
this Notice to identify Federal buildings
and other real property that HUD has
reviewed for suitability for use to assist
the homeless. The properties were
reviewed using information provided to
HUD by Federal landholding agencies
regarding unutilized and underutilized
buildings and real property controlled
by such agencies or by GSA regarding

its inventory or excess or surplus
Federal property. This Notice is also
published in order to comply with the
December 12, 1988 Court Order in
National Coalition for the Homeless v.
Veterans Administration, No. 88-2503—
OG (D.D.C)).

Properties reviewed are listed in this
Notice according to the following
categories: Suitable/available, suitable/
unavailable, suitable/to be excess, and
unsuitable. The properties listed in the
three suitable categories have been
reviewed by the landholding agencies,
and each agency has transmitted to
HUD: (1) Its intention to make the
property available for use to assist the
homeless, (2) its intention to declare the
property excess to the agency’s needs, or
(3) a statement of the reasons that the
property cannot be declared excess or
made available for use as facilities to
assist the homeless.

Properties listed as suitable/available
will be available exclusively for
homeless use for a period of 60 days
from the date of this Notice. Homeless
assistance providers interested in any
such property should send a written
expression of interest to HHS, addressed
to Brian Rooney, Division of Property
Management, Program Support Center,
HHS, room 5B-41, 5600 Fishers Lane,
Rockville, MD 20857; (301) 443-2265;
(This is not a toll-free number.) HHS
will mail to the interested provider an
application packet, which will include
instructions for completing the
application. In order to maximize the
opportunity to utilize a suitable
property, providers should submit their
written expressions of interest as soon
as possible. For complete details
concerning the processing of
applications, the reader is encouraged to
refer to the interim rule governing this
program, 24 CFR part 581.

For properties listed as suitable/to be
excess, that property may, if
subsequently accepted as excess by
GSA, be made available for use by the
homeless in accordance with applicable
law, subject to screening for other
Federal use. At the appropriate time,
HUD will publish the property in a
Notice showing it as either suitable/
available or suitable/unavailable.

For properties listed as suitable/
unavailable, the landholding agency has
decided that the property cannot be
declared excess or made available for
use to assist the homeless, and the
property will not be available.

Properties listed as unsuitable will
not be made available for any other
purpose for 20 days from the date of this
Notice. Homeless assistance providers
interested in a review by HUD of the
determination of unsuitability should

call the toll free information line at 1—
800-927-7588 for detailed instructions
or write a letter to Mark Johnston at the
address listed at the beginning of this
Notice. Included in the request for
review should be the property address
(including zip code), the date of
publication in the Federal Register, the
landholding agency, and the property
number.

For more information regarding
particular properties identified in this
Notice (i.e., acreage, floor plan, existing
sanitary facilities, exact street address),
providers should contact the
appropriate landholding agencies at the
following addresses: Army: Mr. Derrick
Mitchell, CECPW-FP, U.S. Army Center
for Public Works, 7701 Telegraph Road,
Alexandria, VA 22310-3862; (703) 428—
6083; Navy: Mr. John Kane, Deputy
Division Director, Department of the
Navy, Real Estate Operations, Naval
Facilities Engineering Command, Code
241A, 200 Stovall Street, Alexandria,
VA 22332-2300; (703) 325-0474;
Interior: Ms. Lola D. Knight, Department
of the Interior, 1849 C Street, NW, Mail
Stop 5512—-MIB, Washington, DC 20240;
(202) 208-4080; Air Force: Ms. Barbara
Jenkins, Air Force Real Estate Agency,
Bolling Air Force Base, 112 Luke
Avenue, Suite 104, Building 5683,
Washington, DC 20332-8020; (202) 767—
4184; Transportation: Mr. Ronald D.
Keefer, Director of Administrative
Services and Property Management,
Department of Transportation, 400 7th
Street, SW, Room 10319, Washington,
DC 20590; (202) 366—4246; Energy: Ms.
Marsha Penhaker, Department of
Energy, Facilities Planning and
Acquisition Branch, Room 6H-058,
Washington, DC 20585; (202) 586-1191;
(These are not toll-free numbers).

Dated: March 29, 1996.
Jacquie M. Lawing,

Deputy Assistant Secretary for Economic
Development.

TITLE V, FEDERAL SURPLUS PROPERTY
PROGRAM, FEDERAL REGISTER REPORT
FOR 04/05/96

Suitable/Available Properties
Buildings (by State)
Florida

Facility No. 0001

Cocoa Beach Comm. Annex No. 2

Cocoa Beach Co: Brevard FL 32931—

Landholding Agency: Air Force

Property Number: 189610010

Status: Unutilized

Comment: Telephone switchgear bldg., 474
sq. ft., possible asbestos.

Facility No. 00901

Cocoa Beach Comm. Annex No. 1

Cocoa Beach Co: Brevard FL 32931—

Landholding Agency: Air Force

Property Number: 189610011
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